

Upper Milford Youth Association | MINUTES

Meeting date | time *September 18 | 7:30 P.M.* | Meeting location *Upper Milford Township Building*

Meeting called by	Matt Skekel, President	Members: Randy Fauri, Matt Skekel, Rob Mutchler, Kathy Nowroozani, Susannah Detwiler, James King, Wendy Laird, , Todd Reinert
Type of meeting	Monthly	
Note taker	Susannah Detwiler	Members Absent: , Robert Bogert, Bryan Lobach , Brandy Daddona, Charalambos Marangos, Aaron Scharper
Time Began:	7:55 PM	
Time Finished:	9:45 PM	

Old Business:

August Minutes Approval- One correction requested by Kathy. Correction made. James made a motion to approve. Rob seconded. All were in favor, motion passed.

Addendum to Bylaws – Matt will draft an amendment to cover the email/text voting. Susannah asked if we could discuss the addition of a “discount” for board members and volunteer buy-out. Spring sports we will have something in place. Susannah will draft a proposal.

Use of Drones at fields during games- If this problem persists we will explore other solutions. For now coaches/ referees will need to address the problem. This may be at the League level.

Picture Day – This Sunday Sept. 23 beginning at 9:30 AM. Ending at 2. 16 teams are participating. Jeff Anderson photography is handling. Pictures are expected to arrive in a few weeks.

Tournament:

Help is needed for parking and other volunteer positions. Sarah is going to check with R & J for T-shirts Pavilions are reserved.

President: Nothing to report

Vice President: We need to get a documented refund policy. There were several registrants that requested refunds after league and uniform costs were paid by UMYA.

Treasurer: Not present- Please contact Bryan with any check requests. A bank card is on order. Limits need to be added. No ATM, \$1000 daily limit

Secretary: There is \$3700 owed to the club currently on our balance sheet. Approximately \$2400 is older than 100 days old. Matt is going to talk to Laura about mailing.

Snack Bar: Brandy is handling the volunteers. One of the circuits was tripped. Rob will check the outlet tomorrow. It is fully stocked.

Uniforms: Soccer uniforms are done except one team. One Micro uniform are on order. It would be nice to close registrations earlier to prevent the last minute scambler.

Basketball will need uniforms. Wendy will contact Sarah with her preference.

Angelo's is still finishing up the Travel order corrections.

Parks and Recreation: Township Group will be reviewing anything wood in the parks. Bleachers may be changed to metal.

Soccer kickball wall is waiting for nicer weather.

Backstops are on the list to be fixed.

Susannah would like to draft a proposal to request a permanent light post at Jasper Park.

Basketball: Wendy needs direction on how to handle leagues/ registration.

Gym Rentals- Schools and Victory Valley

Website- Details on our site.

Advertising- Email to membership/ Facebook

Certificate of Insurance will be needed. – Laura will need to order a copy.

Kickball: not present

Website: Team Snap Options- We need to decide whether we are staying with our current provider or moving to another platform. EPYSA will be offering an option for free.

Equipment: Softball is up and running. The field has been drug. Let Rob Mutchler know if you need any equipment.

Sponsorship: Website is updated.

Baseball: Looking for a coordinator for Spring.

Softball: Two teams playing in Fall. We are looking to have 3 teams in Spring.

Field Scheduler: Nothing to report, most games have been rescheduled from the rain out. James will write up a policy for game scheduling deadlines and procedures.

Soccer:

Northern Valley has teams playing on our Jasper Fields that are not in our organization. For example, TriBoro and Catasauqua played a game this past Sunday morning at Jasper. Matt is concerned over the potential insurance issue this could cause. Also, they are putting wear and tear on our fields and could have conflicts across our different league teams.

There is one parent that was reprimanded for inappropriate language at a rec soccer game. This will be addressed by Randy.

New Business: None

Meeting dwindled down to 5 members, no need to officially adjourn.

Next Meeting October 16th, 2018 @ 7:30 PM.